PTO Minutes
Tues, Nov 13, 2012
·  Joey Barcio welcomed attendees.  The PTO Board members present: 

President: Joey Barcio
Vice President: Marcy Lu
Treasurer /Shishir Shah and Secretary / Indira Harchandani: absent due to a religious holiday 
· Mr. Barcio made the official announcement that Mr. Shishir Shah is the elected PTO treasurer for this year.  The final transition of the signatories on the PTO bank account from last year’s Board  to this have been finalized.  Mr. Shah now has possession of the PTO check book. 
· Ms. Teaff/Vice Principal announced that the installation of the new sound system in the Gym is complete and ready for the Winter Programs.  The PTO had funded this effort.

· Mr. Barcio requested event chairs and supporters to attend this meeting.  He focused attention this evening on the many events upcoming: 
· The Holiday Store is getting started, but will need many parental volunteers to staff the store during school hours.  Please get in touch with Indira if interested. 
· Breakfast with Santa is being chaired by Maxine Morris; it is scheduled for Friday, Dec 21.   Pomodoro will provide the catering, Mrs. Bulgier is supplying the tablecloths and decorations for the cafeteria.  Volunteers needed to serve the children. 
· Galloway Gallup Fun Run. Michele Onorato will chair the event again and she will begin meetings sessions soon. She needs specialized skills in these areas: 1.)  Unique annual design for the t-shirts 2.)  Event photographer 
· Winter Carnival.  Alisha Barcio has been very busy organizing.  Here is where we are :  -
 > an amateur photographer has been hired at $10 / hour
> plenty of ice chests have been offered

> information/ pre-sale flyer have gone out to each class 

> each class needs to solicit help to man each booth

> Ms. Motley is nearly complete with the ‘Twelve Days of Christmas’ artwork series,  one created for each homeroom class.  Some are now on display in the lobby. These are up for raffle ticket sales and the winner drawn at the end of the Carnival during the event.  > Jason Hathhorn is trying to get some general sponsorships; in return, Galloway may post their signs as free advertising (Will seek Ms. Cerace approval prior).
-
The Box Tops collection is running well. A large tree poster has been hung in the cafeteria area to track the collection effort.  The Box Tops team is planning some reward systems throughout the year for the grades able to collect the most. 
-
Family Supper Night dates are being arranged with local restaurants willing to donate some of the proceeds back to Galloway.  The second is scheduled at Chick Fil A (Webster) for Tues., Dec 4.   
· Upcoming Events: 

· Teacher Appreciation Status: Jason Hatthorn is hoping to have a source donate the catered meal for this afternoon event.  Maxine Morris, he and Mrs. Bulgier have been discussing the detailed arrangements such as collecting enough volunteers to cover the classrooms and work the dining area.  Mrs. Bulgier will be arranging the table and chair rental, event decorations and set-up.
· PIccomolo Italian Gelato owned by Beth Hubbert has graciously offered to return 30% of the proceeds for cake orders throughout the Holidays.  Written and email notifications will be distributed soon with further details. 

· Special Thanks:  

>Jason Hathhorn for arranging the Prouty Construction donation of $300 towards the Galloway Girls’ Volleyball Uniforms and Equipment.  
> The Lebuga Family managed the Pumpkin Carving held at Galloway on Sat. Oct 27.  .  They sponsored the food, pumpkins, decorations and the labor to set up/clean up.
· Principal’s Update, Ms. Cerace addressed the following: 

· Gingerbread Boy Book Day reading is Dec 7 for Kindergarten. Parents are welcome to attend.

· Dec 14, Pre-K 3 through 3rd Grade will participate in the Polar Express Day
· Cathy Deskins / Admin Staff suffered a heart attack and is now recovering from successful surgery. Her first day back to the office is the day following the Thanksgiving break.

· Winter Programs: Dec 6 for Lower School and Dec 18 for Upper School.  Remember the two tickets per family limit; any other attendees will need to pay $1 each person.  

· Ms. Cerace has requested some funding for an educational guest speaker for Rodeo Day. The PTO agreed to pay the $475 fee.  

· Free Dress Day Passes were distributed to attendees.  Mr. Barcio called for further discussion items, and closed thanking all the attendees for their support. The next PTO meeting will be held Dec. 11. 

Attendees: 

Joey Barcio

Alisha Barcio

Jason Hathhorn

Kathleen Teegarden

Amanda Hatthorn

David Leija

Judy Mailhiot

Michelle Hamer
Beth Hubbert

Britta Frost

Charlene Kafrouni

Dave Jesse

Jennifer Pascoe

Marcy Lu
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The Galloway School PTO   General Meeting Agenda

Dec 14, 2011
1.  
Welcome
Maxine Morris, President



Introduction 

2. 
Treasurer’s Report-
Rahul Bhutan, Treasurer



Fiscal reports of recent PTO fund raising events: 

· Yankee Candle

· Winter Carnival

· Spirit Shirt Sales, etc. 

3.
Maxine Morris- Re-cap of some PTO goals/events



Pumpkin Carving

Winter Carnival



Yankee Candle fundraiser



Teacher Appreciation Luncheon



ORP



Sunshade status 

4. 
Principal’s Update / Teacher’s Thoughts
Bonnie Cerace, Principal

5.
2011-12 PTO Events Upcoming  -  Maxine Morris



Dec. 12-15 
Holiday Store
Dec. 16
Breakfast with Santa
Jan. 18 
ORP

Feb. 11 
Fun Run

 

March 9
ORP, Date TBD
May 22/May24
Final ORP at Awards Ceremony

6.
Fun Run Event Details, Michelle Hammer chairperson  

7. 
Presentation of the Carnival Tuition Raffle Award for Hubbard Family

.

8.
Open
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Maxine Morris
Bonnie Cerace

Bambi Teaff

Sonia Wootton

Kara Scott

Marcy Lu

Rahul Bhutan

Michele Hamer

Roxann Zamora

Jason Hathhorn

Kirstin Todd

Carol Block

Amanda Hathhorn

